
 

M E M O R A N D U M

MEMO TO:  Planning and Zoning Commission 

FROM: Leon Letson, Associate Planner 

Boise City Planning and Development Services 

RE:   CAR16-00030 & PUD16-00027 / 2350 W. Kootenai Street 

DATE: December 5, 2016 

Background 

The applicant is requesting to rezone the subject property from an R-1C (Single Family Residential) to an R-

2D (Medium Density Residential with Design Review) zone in conjunction with a conditional use permit for 

a 91-unit planned residential development on ±7.39 acres located at 2350 W. Kootenai Street. 

The purpose of this memo is to modify/establish two specific conditions for the project concerning ongoing 

discussions with Union Pacific (UP) and the proposed access to Kootenai Street. Concerning discussions 

with UP, the City received a letter dated November 7, 2016, outlining a number of concerns and requests for 

the project. After following up with UP for clarification and conferring with the applicant for the project, the 

Planning Team recommends the following modified condition: 

2.c This approval is conditioned upon the applicant showing satisfactory evidence, prior to construction, 

that access to and egress from the property over the existing railroad tracks meets acceptable 

standards for grade crossings over track of this type. 

Regarding the proposed access to Kootenai Street, ACHD has approved a limited access for this project, but 

has stated a preference for a full access that aligns with Columbus Street to the south. However, the limited 

frontage (approximately 22’) associated with the subject property is inadequate to construct a full access at 

this time. Adjacent to the proposed access are two vacant parcels zoned R-3D (High Density Residential with 

Design Review) that will also need access to Kootenai Street when they redevelop. To accommodate a future 

full access to Kootenai Street that can serve the subject property and these two vacant parcels, the Planning 

Team recommends including the following condition to make possible this collaboration: 

2.d Upon redevelopment of Parcels R9374000095 and R9374000090, cross-access shall be provided 

from Parcel S1015325410 in support of the installation of a full access onto Kootenai Street that 

aligns with Columbus Street to the south. This single access shall be utilized by all three parcels. 

Attachments 

Union Pacific Comments 
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